
STATEMENT 

The attached is the draft internal investigation report of former Bloomington Police Officer Curtis 
Squires. The report is marked as draft as Mr. Squires resigned prior to its completion. As a result, 
the internal investigation report was not submitted for approval to the Police Chief which is part 
of the internal process for finalizing internal investigations under the Uniform Peace Offices’ 
Disciplinary Act. This is an important component to finalizing all internal investigation reports as 
the Police Chief may desire further witnesses be interviewed, different lines of questioning and/or 
clarification on the testimony or findings.  

Although the report remains a draft, the City is voluntarily releasing it for transparency. Limited 
redactions are present to preserve witness privacy, health information and certain secruity 
information. The internal investigation was not a result of an outside complaint. Instead, the 
Police department’s internal protocols highlighted a concerning police report. Mr. Squires was 
placed on administrative leave during the internal investigation and resigned prior to the report’s 
completion. 

The Bloomington Police Department is held to the highest ethical standards. When one of its own 
fails to adhere to these standards, the public can be assured appropriate actions will be taken. This 
situation demonstrates exactly that, even absent complaints from outside the organization.   








































































